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March 11, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am transmitting to you an ordinance authorizing me to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Kirkland and Fire Protection District No. 41 to allow the annexation of the area known as Wild Glen to the City of Kirkland.  The Wild Glen Condominium complex, which is adjacent to the much larger Juanita/Finn Hill/Kingsgate (JFK) annexation area, was inadvertently left out of that annexation process. 
The JFK territory and the Wild Glen area are currently serviced by King County Fire Protection District No. 41.  Upon annexation of JFK to Kirkland on June 1, 2011, Wild Glen will be the only remaining area of the Fire District.  Since none of the three fire commissioners live within Wild Glen, there will be no resident fire commissioners to the Fire District on June 1st when the JFK territory is annexed into the City.  To ensure the public safety and well-being of the residents of Wild Glen, it is necessary that this annexation occur immediately after the JFK annexation becomes effective.
The City, the Fire District, and the County have come together to utilize a new annexation method provided to us by the state legislature.  This method allows annexation of an area via interlocal agreement between the annexing City, the Fire District and the County.  This is the only method that would allow the annexation of Wild Glen to happen within the necessary timeframe.  I am asking you to declare an emergency so that all the steps required under RCW 35A.14.480 can be followed to allow annexation immediately after the JFK annexation to the City on June 1, 2011.  The City is prepared to consider their ordinance to annex Wild Glen on April 5, 2011 to allow the required forty-five day review period to conclude before June 1, 2011. There is no fiscal impact associated with the annexation as it is only one condominium complex that is adjacent to the JFK territory.
My staff is available to assist the Council in their review of the proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9727.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine 
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff 

        Kendall Moore, Comprehensive Plan Manager, Transportation, 

Economy, and Environment Committee 




           Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)


Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO


Sung Yang, Director of External Affairs and Government Relations, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)

Karen Wolf, Sr. Policy Analyst, PSB
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